SPRING GROVE FRINGE
MINUTES
25 FEBRUARY 2025  18.00
78 Grove Way, Esher

Present:	Sandy Gavshon (Chair); Jayne Britten (Treasurer); Amanda Shaw (Secretary);Val Boyle; Helen Dawson; Nigel Duffin; Scott Milligan;
Sarah Richardson; Tony Tresigne.
Apologies:	Daisy Jones
Welcome:
Minutes:	The Minutes of the last meeting were approved.
Matters Arising:  
	Nigel will send the remaining posters to Sarah for copying and then on to Sandy for framing.
	Around The World was a success and only 3 coaching sessions were required.
	Alice went very well and was a sell out. Amanda thanked Sandy and Nigel for their efforts.  It was agreed that the young people were a huge asset.
Financial Report:  Balance Sheets attached.
	Around the World  made a profit of £1,172 . Alice made a profit of £1,292 Donations to Home Start and Crisis of £400 and £500 respectively were agreed.
The insurance policy has been renewed at the same cost.
Bar Pricing: 	Jayne reported that she had reduced the price of water and juices for the panto to £1.00 from £1.50.  She proposed that the price of wine should rise to £14.00 a bottle and Prosecco at £15.00.  Cans of gin and tonic to be sold at £6.00.  The prices will rise in September.  Jayne was given huge thanks for her great successes on the bar.
Membership:  Sandy enquired what the membership offering was for families.  She suggested that a Junior rate was introduced.  Discussion took place with Sarah commenting that there should also be a rate for Concessions; this would included students, disabilities and those in receipt of income support.  Sandy suggested a rate of £10.00 should be offered to young people, with a family rate remaining at £40.00.  She will approach the families of the young people who were in the cast of Alice.  
It was suggested that when subscription renewal notices were sent out, Jayne added that if people were having financial difficulties, they should approach her.
	Discussion took place about who handles membership enquiries and lists.  Nigel monitors the website/gmail account and sends membership forms to interested parties who then are asked to return them to Jayne. Nigel will in addition set up a Membership@SGF email address. Val will send welcoming letters.  Val will also send out all PR and publicity emails about shows.  
Hall Refurbishment: The Hall Committee is still awaiting the results of their grant application.  The intention is to spend £60,000 this summer on the first phase during July and August.  During this time, the Hall will be closed. Sandy will request exact dates and a moratorium on rental during that period.
Annual Charity Return:  Nigel reminded the Committee that he is responsible for the Annual Charity Return and re-stated that at the AGM all Committee members were voted to be trustees.  The list of Policies was read and discussed.  Nigel will sign the Return and submit it.
Permission must be asked for photographs of young people to be put on website and Sandy will ask the parents of those concerned to agree.  In future, consent will be requested in advance.
Anniversary Party: 
Friday 11 April.
The theme is Show Business;  come as your favourite character. Red carpet on entry and themed decoration.
60 – 80 guests @ £25.00 per head. Members and partners only to start with.
No band but a DJ with playlist and karaoke including some show numbers Roger is producing a booklet outlining the history of the SGF; this will include a list of donations.
There will be an SGF Quiz and a couple of games.
A Save the Date will be sent out (Sarah) and a hard copy invitation to be mailed (Sandy).
Welcome fizz; canapés and 2 course dinner served to tables; a bottle each of red and white wine per table.  
Pay bar at show prices.

Forthcoming Productions:
	May: Dimboola directed by Sarah. (now revised)
	October:  One Act Play and Quiz: Play directed by Nigel
	November: Frances Stott (Daisy’s mother) Monologues and Dialogues.
Any Other Business: 
Amanda reported that a resident of Grove Lane had approached the SGF to ask 
whether we would be interested in his filming our rehearsals and shows.  It was decided that he would be invited to a read-through without a camera to show him the set up.
Helen reported that Jo Need had suggested that the SGF asks The Big Yellow Storage company for free storage – a service that they supply to charities.  The garage costs £1,000 pa at the moment.  Helen will approach them and investigate further.
Nigel said that he and Helen believed that the SGF should purchase another internal backdrop as the present panelled one is too dark.  The cost would be approximately £300 - £350.  
Val  commented that there was no take up on the programme insert for new members.  She suggested that we should go and visit other AmDram groups.
She believes that the ticket price is too high for some people which is why our audience is largely static and suggested a two tier system.  One night without supper at £15.00 and the other at £25.00 with supper.  Discussion took place: Amanda said that many of our target audience really appreciated the package and potentially we would miss out on ticket sales if we only offered one supper evening.  She further said that many of our shows were sold out on one night and usually 2/3 full on the other.  Jayne said she would do a ticket spreadsheet to see how tickets usually sold.
The next meeting will be on 17 March, kindly hosted by Sarah at the offices of Russell-Cook.
The meeting closed at 20.10




	

